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Discussion Topics: Since the early 1970’s, Europe has undergone enormous changes.  After the 
failure of the uprisings and attempted revolutions of 1968/69, extreme radical groups, 
especially in Germany and Italy, undertook forms of urban guerrilla action in order to try to 
continue a revolutionary agenda, but were eventually defeated by generally right wing 
governments.  The world economic crisis of the early 1970’s contributed to a faltering and 
weakening of the old certainties of, on the one hand, liberal democratic capitalism, and, on 
the other hand, Marxist socialism.  New forms and sites of politics and political action 
developed, especially around concepts of "identity" and "community", and these involved 
specific issues relating to, for instance, the situation of women, the environment, 
ethnicity, sexual orientation, etc.. The historical institution of the nation state was 
significantly eroded, including through the development of a global economy, the new 
electronic technology, and the functioning of trans-national and international bodies and 
organizations (the European Economic Community, founded in 1957, became the European 
Community in the 1980’s, and the European Union in the 1990’s).  Paradoxically, at the same 
time, new ethnolinguistic and cultural "nationalisms", often historically long buried, 
emerged or revived, taking the form of separatist and secessionist movements, xenophobia, and 
the formation of "new" states, the last especially following the collapse of Communism in 
Eastern Europe and the Soviet Union, 1989-91.  Europe has had to seek to reconfigure itself, 
not only with reference to its own constituent elements, but also in relationship to the 
still considerable claims to world hegemony on the part of the United States, and in 
relationship to the rest of the world, both its "developed" and its "undeveloped" regions. 
One significant element in this reconfiguration has been the influx into the wealthier 
countries of Western Europe, of large numbers of immigrants, both from the poorer "fringe" 
countries of Europe itself, and from non-European nations - a phenomenon that has challenged 
established concepts of national and cultural identity.

Eric Hobsbawm has called this period, from the early 1970’s to the present, "The Crisis 
Decades", and he ends his history of "The Short Twentieth Century 1914-1991" with a call that 
"the future cannot be a continuation of the past."  In this context, a central cultural issue 
in the life of Europe in this period, has been the question of identity and subjectivity, at 
the personal, group, and national levels.  European Cinema of this period, itself directly 
acted upon by the developments sketched in here above, has variously and significantly 
engaged with this question of identity and subjectivity, across the diversity of the 
different forms of cinema involved.  Included here have been, in France, the later work of 
Godard, the post new wave cinema directors such as Maurice Pialat, Bernard Tavernier and 
Betrand Blier, cinema beur ("films made by, and focusing on, the lives of young 
second-generation North Africans [in France]"), and the work of Agnes Varda and other women 
filmmakers.  In Italy, the work of directors such as Bellochio, I Taviani, Bertolucci, and 
Rosi; the films of the Nouvo Comici (New Comics), Troisi, Nichetti, Verdone, Nuti, and 
Roberto Begnini; the remarkable work of Gianni Amelio; the work of women filmmakers such as 
Francesca Archibugi, Annabella Miscuglio, Gabrielle Rosaleva, and the more established 
figures of Liliana Cavani and Lina Wertmuller.  Spanish Cinema after the death of Franco 
(1975); Carlo Saura, Pedro Almodovar, and others.  British Independent Cinema, such as the 
collaboration between Stephen Fears and Hanif Kureshi, the work of the Black Collectives, the 
films of Derek Jarman and Peter Greenaway, and a variety of work emanating from Channel Four, 
British Screen and the British Film Institute.  In Germany, the later work of the New German 
Cinema filmmakers -- Fass-binder, Wenders, Kluge, Herzog, Schroeter; the "underground" Berlin 
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cinema of Monika von Treut, Elfi Mikesch, Rosa von Praunheim; the work of women filmmakers - 
Ulrike Ottinger, Helke Sander, Helma Sanders-Brahms, Margaretha von Trotta, Jutta Bruckner, 
and Doris Dorrie; and that of Harun Farocki.  The cinemas of Eastern Europe and of the Soviet 
Union/Russia and the new Post-Soviet Republics, both before and after 1989-91: in Poland, the 
work of Andrzej Wajda, Krzysztof Kieslowski, Agnieszka Holland; in Hungary, that of Miklos 
Jancso, Istvan Szabo, Marta Meszaros; the films of Vera Chytilova, Jiri Menzel, Jan 
Svankmajer, and Juraj Jakubisco in Czechoslovakia/The Czech Republic and Slovakia; those of 
Lordan Zafranovic (Yugoslavia) and Emir Kusturica (Bosnia); and in the Soviet Union/Russia, 
of course, the films of Andrei Tarkovsky, but also of filmmakers such as Alexander Sokurov, 
Larissa Shepitko (Ukraine), and Sergei Paradjanov (Armenia).  And there is also the work of 
directors such as Lars von Trier (Denmark), and Theodoros Angelopoulos (Greece).

From this wealth of work, a selection of films will be made, for screening and study in the 
course: films engaging with aspects of politics, gender, ethnicity, sexuality and identity - 
and the relationships between these aspects - which are central to the question of the new 
subjectivities emerging in a changing Europe in this period.  The films will be historically 
and culturally contextualized, and they will be studies for their thematic discourses, their 
cinematic form, and the theoretical questions that they raise.
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2014 and the data migrated to SFU Archives in 2015.


